
12/07/2016 Phone Log- RO510 C&L Trucking, 2460 Wood St., Oakland 

Duration: Approximately 15 minutes 

I responded to a voice mail from Ms. Janice With.  Ms. With had called to say the second well reported to 
be associated with her property was the well observed in the street and had been missed by the Hageman-
Aguiar well sampling event (of 1997).  I responded that I don’t know if the in-street well is associated with 
her property, and if the in-street well was installed at the same time as the well (cover plate at least) on her 
property. Ms. With is convinced the in-street well is hers.   I reminded her the well was observed being 
sampled – indicating it may belongs to another case.   I also admitted that the well may be shared by more 
than one case. 

Ms. With had a thought that the well may belong to Pacific Pipe and that was why she received a copy of 
the Regional Board Closure.  This got me thinking about Pacific Supply, a closed LUST case across the 
street from Ms. With’s property.  While on the phone with Ms. With, I looked up Pacific Supply on 
GeoTracker.  The most recent GWMR (2011) has a map of well locations, and there is a well, MW-7, in the 
location of the in-street well.  MW-7 is shown on the C&L side of 24th Street near the driveway to her 
property.  I informed Ms. With of my findings.   

I mention off-handedly that the well is associated with a now-closed case and it should have been 
destroyed.  The well is identified in the Pacific Supply (RO540) well destruction report as having been drilled 
out with 8-inch auger and backfilled with a cement-bentonite slurry.   A site visit is on order to remove the 
well cover and determine if the well was drilled out through the Christy box with the cover plate replaced or 
if the well was not abandoned.  MW-7 is  (was) reported to be a 19.50-foot-deep well having  a bore of 6 
inches with 2-inch casing. 

Keith Nowell 

 


